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The board worked on developing its role as a

governing body throughout the year, making

changes to the structure of the organisation,

particularly in terms of curatorial processes. 

Until 2002, the board was annually involved in

setting the gallery programme, alongside the

General Manager and with a reliance on proposals

received from artists and curators. This process was

identified as problematic – the board felt they would

be in a better position to assess the programme and

govern the organisation if they were less involved in

the curatorial process. So from 2002, The Physics

Room began to put together an independent

curatorial advisory panel to work with the General

Manager on the programme, which is then subject

to approval from the board.  This has been a positive

move forward for the organisation and has enabled

Trustees to concentrate their efforts on longer-term

strategic goals. 

Fulfilling an important niche within a relatively small

national art community, The Physics Room places 

an emphasis on working with other organisations

and 2002 was a particularly successful year for

partnership projects. Cooperating with diverse

institutions such as Wigram Airforce World 

(for Ruth Watson’s Without Parachute), the Peace 

& Disarmament Education Trust and the Centre 

for Land Use Interpretation (both assisted with the

group show Bombs Away!) and many more. One of

our most visible projects of the year, Nathan Coley’s

8 metre rooftop construction The Black Maria,

involved the skills and support of 7 local businesses

and was developed in partnership with the Scape 

Art & Industry Urban Arts Biennial.

With annual funding from Creative New Zealand 

Toi Aotearoa continuing to lay the financial

foundation for The Physics Room, in 2002 we

received $137 000 from CNZ, representing 71% 

of our total revenue for the year. While this is a

significant percentage, it is much lower than

previous years and is an encouraging start in 

our long-term plan to sustainably decrease our

reliance on CNZ funding. 

The Physics Room continues to receive a great deal

of support in so many ways from the individuals 

and organisations making up the contemporary arts

community. Thanks to all the contributing artists,

curators, writers and audience who made 2002 

such an exciting and productive year.

Rosemary Forde

Director
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

The Physics Room accounts are overseen 

by Treasurer Gavin Shepherd, of Miller, Gale 

& Winter. The Trust is subject to an annual 

audit by Hargreaves & Fleton. 

Our financial and business targets are driven 

by the following goals:To ensure the financial 

sustainability of the organisation; To diversify 

sources of revenue; To contribute positively 

to the professional arts infrastructure 

in Aotearoa. 

2002 ended with a small operating surplus. 

While we increased resourcing of activities, 

a rise in operating costs was matched by 

increased revenue. The Trust is also building 

the levels of working capital and net assets. 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2002 

Revenue 190,408 

188,010 

Net Operating Surplus 2,398 

39,576 

Cash & Deposits 26,840 

Accounts Receivable 15,188 

Fixed Assets 9,911 

Less 

Accounts Payable 8,885 

GST Payable 3,478 

12,363 

Net Assets 39,576 

STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE 

Less Expenditure 

STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION 

AS AT 31 DECEMBER 2002 

Total Capital 

Represented by 




